
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45  am 
Worship…………………10:45 am 
 
Hannigan LifeGroup…….5:30 pm 
Denham LifeGroup…..….5:30 pm 
Reynolds LifeGroup….....6:00 pm 
Morris LifeGroup………………... 
    5:00pm on the 1st and 3rd Sunday 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study…………......7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 
 

Youth Minister: 
Alex Ross       alexandermross8@gmail.com 
 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Joe Masker            304-744-8757 
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Alex Derenburger 
Paul Estep           
Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely    
Richard Wagner  

Weekly Newsletter of the Kanawha City Church of Christ 
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Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 

kanawhacitychurch.org 

 The Columbia Shelter at Coonskin Park has been reserved Sunday, June 11, 2017 for a 
church picnic. The time will be 4:00-8:00pm. The Columbia shelter has a small kitchen, restrooms, 
two large charcoal grills, large grassy areas, and small playground equipment. There’s plenty of 
parking at the site and across the street. The Columbia is the first shelter on the left as you enter 
the park. It is fully accessible for all ages and abilities, close to the pond, soccer field, larger play 
equipment, pool and golf course! It seats 120+ comfortably. Please bring a covered dish (A needs 
list will soon be posted on CCB), bikes, ballgloves, etc., and plan to have a great time with your 
church family!  
 
The following responsibilities will help make the picnic a great time for all: 
 

 Reynolds LifeGroup – food set up & clean up, communication, video 
 

 Morris LifeGroup – bring toys, rent inflatables, and/or facilitate fun stuff for kids 
 

 Hannigan LifeGroup – facilitate fun stuff for adults (singing, games, door prizes, etc.) 
 

 Denham LifeGroup – devotional, farewell presentation to Maskers 
 
 If you are not currently active with a LifeGroup but would like to offer your ideas and  
assistance, please contact the respective LifeGroup leader(s). If you can contribute in any way, 
your help is most appreciated! 
 
 Finally, please invite a friend. A special invitation is extended to past members of the  
Kanawha City Church of Christ! If you are connected with past members, through Facebook or 
otherwise, please let them know how much we would enjoy their fellowship at this event. 

Church Picnic 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

 



May 21, 2017 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Jan Winnell 
Usher:    Herb Kinder 
Worship Leader:  Chris Morris 
Opening Prayer:   Paul Estep 
Communion Preside:  Joe Riley 
 Serve East:     Doug Hartley 
                          Tom McNeely 
 Serve West:    Josh Rogers 
                          Steve Samples 
Scripture Reading:   Duane Scyoc 
Closing Prayer: Paul Cantrell 
Contribution Tally:   T & D McNeely 
Sound Booth:    Carson Henley 
  Assistant:   
PowerPoint:    Jamison Wilkinson 
  Assistant:   
Nursery:     Goldie Jackson 
  Assistant:  Lilly Wilkinson 

 
 
 

 

  

  May 17  May 24 
Usher:           Bill Reynolds Paul Estep 

Nursery:            Sue Riley Danene Hartley 

 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Shirley Denham 

May - Sunday Morning Breakfast Prep: 

Donna McNeely 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 
 
Attendance: 
 Bible Class…………………..………..59 
 Worship…………………….……..….111 
 Wednesday……………..…………….49 
Contribution....……………………….$3,241.47 
  

PHASE 2 Building Fund GOAL…..$30,000.00 
PHASE 2 Donations YTD………....$10,732.36 

May 18 - Ladies Night Out, 6pm at Mi Cocina de 
Amor Mexican Restaurant. Please RSVP to   
Amanda Talkington or sign up on the sheet in the 
foyer. 
 

May 18-20 - GUYS GETAWAY at the Hannigan 
Cabin on the Greenbrier River near Hinton. Good 
fishing, canoeing, golf nearby, and fellowship. See 
Tom Hannigan for information or to RSVP. 
 

May 23 - Book Club, 7pm at the home of Pat 
Hose. The book to read is If Life Is A Bowl Of  
Cherries, What Am I Doing In The Pits? by Erma 
Bombeck. Everyone is welcome! 
 

May 25 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am at 
Cracker Barrel.  
 

June 3 - Bridal Shower Brunch, 12pm  
Please join us for a bridal shower brunch honoring 
Jordan Rost at the Hudson home, 1503 Virginia 
Street East, Charleston. RSVP via text or call to 
Amy @ 304-674-6221/Dee Moore @ 304-539-4101. 
Jordan and Joshua are registered at Amazon and 
Bed, Bath and Beyond. 
 

June 6 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm  
 

June 11 - Church Picnic, 4-8pm at Coonskin Park. 
 

 
  
 
 Photography sessions for the new church 
directory were a success! I can’t tell you how happy 
I am that so many of you came out to have your 
picture taken! I want EVERYONE to be included in 
the new directory! If you were not able to have your 
picture taken by Lifetouch, you can still submit a 
picture to me. Lifetouch charges us $10 per  
submission. You can email me your picture for the 
directory to amy@kccofc.org or contact me if you 
need to get it to me in a different way.  
 If you did not get your picture taken by  
Lifetouch or do not send me a picture to use, your 
information will be in the directory, but not a picture. 
I must have all pictures submitted to me by 
Friday, May 19th, in order to meet Lifetouch 
deadlines.  
 Special thanks to Grace Wagner, Sara 
Wood, Brenda Hannigan, and Dee Moore for their 
help at the registration table!         Love, Amy Kuhns 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday in room 17 at the building. 
Studying a video series called Reformation Dramas. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
5:30-7:30pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying He Chose The Nails by Max Lucado. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm (1st & 3rd Sundays) in their home. 
Studying The Best Question Ever by Andy Stanley. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying Not A Fan by Kyle Idleman. 
 
 

LifeGroups are open to everyone, come anytime!   
Feel free to try them all!  

 
 
 
 

 
Jane Barber  5/20 
Alex Ross 5/22 
 
 
Richard & Grace Wagner 5/25 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 The food pantry at our church feeds those in 
our congregation and community. If you can help 
stock it, here are some items that are currently 
needed:  
 Canned Meat 
 Regular Peanut Butter  
 Jelly/Jam  
 Vegetable Soup / Beef Stew 
 Canned Fruit 
 Easy Mac Macaroni & Cheese. 

Privileged To Serve 

Attendance and Contribution 

LifeGroup Information 

May 16, 2017 

Food Pantry 

• Those serving our country:  
  David Hartley 
  Allen Hartley 
  Brandon McKinney 

• Ida (Carolyn) Derenburger, Alex’s mother, is in 
Room 9 at Hubbard Hospice House. Prayers  
appreciated and visitors welcome. 

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  

• Betty Midkiff 

• Katie Cobb, 13 year old being treated for a      
recurrence of Non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma. Her  
father is the pastor at River Ridge Church in    
Hurricane. 

• Jean Ann Hartley, Doug Hartley’s mother 

• Mary Spence home now.   

• Robin Kidd, Rita Robinson’s sister 

• Lanny Markland  

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
Dear Kanawha City Church of Christ, 
 We appreciate your time and presence in 
the life of our school. Special thanks for the lovely 
lunches you’ve provided for us this year. We are 
deeply grateful!  
 Sincerely,  
 The Chamberlain Elementary Staff 
 
 

 
 
 

 We are still looking for a teacher for the  
3rd - 5th grade class on Sunday mornings from  
9:45-10:30 in May, June, and July. All teaching  
materials and supplies are provided. Easy to follow 
curriculum. This is an urgent need, if you can help, 
please contact Stephen or Erika Walker today. 
 
 
 
 
 Please check out the new, steel doors on 
the back of the building and in the kitchen. These 
were paid for by an anonymous donation! Thank 
you! 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Thank you 

New Church Directory 

Teacher Needed 

New Doors 


